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Recommendations by Canada 

Ukraine

Question
Canada remains concerned by the prison conditions in Ukraine, including the lack of access to medical services for those convicted on apparently politically-motivated charges. Canada continues to advocate for adequate medical care for imprisoned members of the Ukrainian opposition. An example of these efforts is the participation of three Canadian doctors in February 2012 in an international medical commission to assess the health of imprisoned former Prime Minister Yulia Tymoshenko. As a result of this initiative, she is receiving medical attention under the oversight of international specialists.

Could the Delegation of Ukraine inform us of the concrete measures taken by its Government to guarantee the right of detainees to be treated humanely, including any steps taken to strengthen complaints mechanisms that can trigger investigations of allegations of torture and ill treatment? 
Recommendations
Canada recommends that Ukraine:

1.    Provide the legal and operational framework for an independent and effective judiciary, and undertake reform of the Prosecutor’s Office that ensures its independence and impartiality and separate the criminal prosecution functions from those investigating alleged abuse.
2.    Remove from legislation discriminatory provisions based on race, sex, or sexual orientation, and adopt comprehensive anti-discrimination legislation. 

3.    Implement recommendations made by independent electoral observation missions (such as OSCE/ODHIR and Mission Canada) in relation to the conduct of the October 28th Ukrainian parliamentary elections as a matter of priority.

Observations (if time allows):

We welcome the steps taken by Ukraine to raise public awareness of the issues of domestic violence and racism, and encourage Ukraine to continue these positive programs.

We are concerned about reports of attacks against individuals who sought to organize events to raise awareness of the human rights of gays and lesbians in Ukraine.  We are also troubled by the introduction of draft bill 8711 which has passed first reading on October 2 and which would threaten the freedom of speech and freedom of assembly of certain individuals in Ukraine. We stress the importance for the government to take measures to protect against discrimination of this type.
